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OFFICE OF ENERGY INFRASTRUCTURE SAFETY 
 

 
To:   Electrical Undergrounding Plans Stakeholders 
  
From:   Kristin Ralff Douglas 
  
Date:  October 27, 2023 
  
Re:  Save the Dates: November 7, 14, 21, 28 and December 5, 2023 
  
The Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety (Energy Safety) will hold a series of working group meetings in 
November and December 2023 on development of guidelines for submission of 10-Year Electrical 
Undergrounding Distribution Infrastructure Plans (Undergrounding Plan).  Large electrical corporations 
may submit Undergrounding Plans pursuant to Senate Bill 884. 
 
These meetings will be structured as working groups to provide an opportunity for focused discussion by 
stakeholders.  This format is intended to provide the potential for stakeholders’ positions to develop as 
they hear from others. The first working group will focus on comments received in response to the 
October 23, 2023 Request for Comments.  Topics for the remaining meetings will be determined in 
November.  
 
The meetings will be virtual, taking place each Tuesday from 10 to 12 noon.  

• November 7, 2023 
• November 14, 2023 
• November 21, 2023 
• November 28, 2023 
• December 5, 2023 (if necessary) 

  
Additional details about these meetings, including an agenda and details on how to attend remotely, will 
be e-filed to Energy Safety’s Undergrounding Plans docket (#2023-UP). 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Kristin Ralff Douglas 
Program Manager, Electrical Undergrounding Division 
Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety 

MEMORANDUM 


